
TOWANDA TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

Minutes Regular Monthly Meeting – March 13, 2023  

  

The Regular Monthly meeting for March 13, 2023 was held at 10:00AM at the Towanda 

Township Garage Office at 53 Lindsey Road, Towanda PA 18848.  The meeting was called to 

order by Vice-Chairman Wilma Lindsey.  Supervisors present were:  Charlotte Sullivan(via 

phone conference), Joseph Snell and Wilma Lindsey.  Also present were Ray Green Jr., Road 

master, and Lori Kepner, Secretary-Treasurer. No Visitors were present. 

 

Pledge to Flag was recited. All correspondence had been given to supervisors prior to the 

meeting.  

 

Minutes:  A motion by Charlotte Sullivan was made to accept the February 13th, 2023 Regular 

meeting minutes.  Wilma Lindsey seconded the motion; a unanimous vote to accept. 

Treasurers Report and Bills:  were approved by motion by Joseph Snell and seconded by 

Wilma Lindsey.  Unanimous vote to accept reports.       

Reports from  CBPA, and  BCTCC:  CBPA, is considering taking on more municipalities in 

the area and also use Zoom meetings to make it easier for everyone who may have a distance to 

travel to a meeting.  There is nothing new with the BCTCC at this time.     

TMA, Fire Board, Airport and BC: Joe reported that at the TMA meeting they were mostly 

concerned about the overdue water/sewer bills.  They are going through engineering right now 

for a new water plant.  There was nothing to report at this time for the Fire board, Airport or the 

BC Trail.  There is nothing new to report for the EMA. 

Road master verbal report was given by Ray Green:  They have been cleaning up after the 

storms, plowing and cindering as needed.  Ray has been tree trimming as well.  Ray has been 

cleaning equipment and maintenance on the vehicles when needed.  He had removed several 

trees along the township roads after the storms and has filled pot holes on Bennett Road.  Ray 

discussed the purchase of a new truck to replace the 2007 F550. Joe and Ray will visit North 

Towanda Township and look at their new truck and see if it would fit our needs. .   

Township Solicitor:    There is nothing new to report.   

 

Secretaries Report:  We had no NOI’s or subdivisions to report. We will continue to update the 

Website as needed.  The Spring Cleanup will be April 8th, 2023 from 8am-1pm.  It has been 

advertised in the Daily Review and posted at each township office.  The next meeting will be 

held on April 10th, 2023 at 10:00 am at the 44 Chapel Street Township Office.   Joe Snell 

motioned to adjourn at 10:34am. Motion carried. 

 

Minutes prepared by Lori Kepner, Secretary 

 

 

 


